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Minutes of the Husborne Crawley Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 16th January 2017 in the Reading Room, Husborne Crawley starting at 8pm.
Present:   Councillors W Cuell – Chairman, N Buist, T Hopper, T Hunter, R Lyman, B O’Rourke, S Pearston & Lyn Lyman - The Clerk.
In attendance: CB Cllr B Wells.
1245.
  To accept Apologies:

  Apologies were received from: All Cllrs present.
1246.
  To agree Minutes of previous Meeting:

It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st November 2016 be signed as a true record of events.   

1247.   To consider Matters arising:
  1167c Water is still ponding on both sides of School Lane between The White Horse and The Reading Room despite CB Cllr Wells having been advised that the problem had been fixed. The Clerk was advised by CB Cllr Wells to report it again and as he was having a meeting with Rob Porter (Highways) the next day, he would raise it again. 



Action: LL/BW







Action BW
1177 Some of the street lights are still out at the School Lane/Turnpike Road Junction. CB Cllr Wells said he had reported 5 lights, 3 round the roundabout and 2 more. He said he would chase them up yet again.  








Action: BW

1228e The hedge surrounding 19 Turnpike Road has been cut back.
1239c The Clerk has details of salt bins form Gritbin.co.uk which Cllr Hopper has agreed appear to fit the requirements well. CBC has advised we could site salt bins on the BT phone box bases once they have been taken away. The salt bins will be purchased once the BT telephone boxes have been removed.
1248.   Open Forum:
a) Plans for the Husborne Crawley Fete and Dog show (under new management) are under way for Saturday 20th May 2017. The Chairman of the Fete Committee is Cllr Buist. Offers of help would be gratefully accepted. The fete date needs to be publicised where possible. 
b) As previous events have been successful in bringing the residents together, it has been suggested that a sub-committee be formed to organised events throughout the year. ie village walks, summer walks, egg hunt etc. This sub-committee could consist of both Councillors and residents. Cllrs agreed in principle and it was agreed to draft a questionnaire to be circulated maybe with the next (Easter) newsletter. Cllr Cuell agreed to draft the questionnaire.
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1249.   Reports:
CB Cllr Wells:  Said that the A5/M1 link should be open in March. When this happens the HGV ban will start to be put in place (costing £500,000). This will involve a large amount of signage being erected.  At the moment it has been suggested that this work begins at the Dunstable end of the ban but CB Cllr Wells is trying to change this to start at the Junction13 end as that is where the majority of the traffic begins. 
CBC Executive Committee agreed the council tax rate as 3.75% increase. This should be approved next week. 

Adult social care has been devolved to Local Council, which means a further 1.2% increase. It is envisaged the total expenditure for CBC for the year 2017/18 will be £189,000m.
Regarding helping the elderly, CBC like to keep them in their own homes for as long as possible but if their personal finance runs out residents may be asked to go into homes.  CBC is beginning to sell assets to enable them to build more units to meet these needs. 
Central Government have now begun to reduce their grants to Local Councils. 

Grass cutting contractor: As there were so many complaints last year, Mudrock who was the contractor employed by CBC no longer have the contract and the pervious contractor has been taken on in their place. As from 1st April 2017, the contract will also include hedge cutting and roundabout cutting.  

Local Plan Consultation is in place to 2025 for further housing. Publishing of this plan is to be delayed until possibly April due to a new white paper coming out. 

The Call for Sites which took place last year has been evaluated.  In the draft plan in April, the areas which CBC are looking at will incorporate areas of sites they have been offered and will be specified later in the year. Out of 800 site offerings only 4% will be used.   

Planning Application - Winterwoods on Salford Road: The application includes 4 flat roofed warehouse/distribution buildings, 900 car parking spaces, HGV spaces etc and there should be 2000 employers. This is likely to be larger than the Marston Gate Distribution Centre. The application has been called by two Ward Cllrs. 
The Dualling of the A421 to the boundary is well on its way. A business plan will be going in in July. There are always accidents happening on the road so this should be point in its favour. From the original figures, there has been a considerable increase in costs with £6m having to be shared between CBC & MKC. It is hoped the road should be completed by 2020. 
Speedwatch: Cllr Pearston said the SID machine had not been working properly and had been returned to the manufacturers but they said they couldn’t find any problems and returned it. Aspley Guise experienced problems again so Husborne Crawley will be carrying our Speedwatch session next week will see if we have problems too. 
1250  Correspondence:
BATPC have requested nominations from Parish Council Chairmen to be included in the drawer for Chairmen to attend the Buckingham Palace Garden Party later in the year. 
CBC has advised they will be holding back on the process of publishing the draft local plan for consultation until possibly April.

For information: A planning application has been received by CBC for Winterwoods Farm on Salford Road for 4/5 storage units etc, (see 1249 above4) which will make the site as large if not larger than Marston Gate. If anyone wishes to send in letters of objection the Clerk can provide details. 
Planning:
CB/TCA/16/00526 270 Bedford Road, Husborne Crawley.

Notification of works to trees in a Conservation Area.  No objection.
CB/16/05653/Full The Falconry 268 Bedford Road, Husborne Road. Construction of small rear extension to provide utility & replacement shower-room, with internal alterations including new access stairway & mezzanine about kitchen and the construction of a small conservatory at the rear of the premises. No objection. 
1251.  Confidential Item:
Anything discussed under this item, will be done in camera and any resident/public will be asked to leave. Subjects discussed will not appear in these minutes.
1252.  Accounts:

Balance at bank as at 1st January 2017  2016 £8,770.52
It was RESOLVED that the following invoices be paid. 


HMRC




  75.20

000528



3rd ¼ PAYE



Mrs Lyman



   38.47
000529



Christmas Newsletter



Mrs Lyman

   
              100.52

s/o

   Clerks Salary December

   Mrs Lyman



  100.52

s/o

  

Clerks Salary January

             ______





          


         

  314.71

1253.
 Date of next meetings:

20th March & 15th May (Annuals). 
Cllr Cuell suggested that maybe it would be advantageous if a younger person took on the Parish Council Chairmanship and asked Cllrs to give this further thought in time for the Annual Parish Council meeting being held in May.  

The meeting closed at 8.55pm.
Cllr W Cuell - Chairman.

